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DALILAS 99
INTERFACE

Volume 12, Number 6 June, 1992

This newsletter is the official publication of the
DALLAS TI HOME COMPUTER GROUP, a non-profit
organization serving our members and other users of the
Texas Instruments 99/4A HOME COMPUTER. For more
information you are cordially invited to attend our next
meeting or send a S.A.S.E. to;

DALLAS TI HOME COMPUTER GROUP
P.0. BOX 293863
DALLAS, TX 75229

Reprints of our articles are allowed, but must give credit to
DTIHCG and be complete.

***NEXT MEETING***
Saturday, June 20th, 1992
at the Dallas INFOMART
I-35 E at the Oak Lawn Exit
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DTIHCG'S JUNE EVENTS

NEXT-STEP
« JOJO'S On Stemmons at
= 1415 Motor Street, 5:15 pm

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE

Sidewalk Sale

SUPER SATURDAY AT INFOMART

» QOak Lawn @ Stemmons

» Time 9:00 am

»  Program: Video of 1991 Chicago TI-Faire
Father's Day

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

»  Mr. Gatti's

= Walnut Hill & Marsh Lane

=  Officers: 2:30 pm,

+  Chairpersons at 3:3C pm
DTIHCG'S JULY EVENTS

NEXT-STEP

« JOJO'S On Stemmons at

« 1415 Motor Street, 5:15 pm
Sidewalk Sale/Independance Day
SUPER SATURDAY AT INFOMART

= Program: To be announced...
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING
+  Mr. Gatti's

«  Walnut Hill & Marsh Lane

s QOfficers: 2:30 pm,

e Chairpersons at 3:30 pm
NEWSLETTER DEADLINE
NEXT-STEP ) !
«  JOJO'S On Stemmons at

- 1415 Motor Street, 5:15 pm

Notice: There is only a threc-week spread between the June

20th and the July 11th Super Saturday meetings!

Shaking the

Bushes

By

- Sedben. . . Madtie Bush

This is Shaking The Bushes wishing all of TI FATHERS a very
HAPPY FATHER’s DAY.

This past month we had a very interesting and delightful program
given to us by Dave Axberg Theprogram was First Base to Tl
Base. What a program it was and as usual Dave gave itin a way
thatit was not bormg but fun for all. Thanks Dave for a very fun
ard nterestung program and for your ime out of yaur busy
schedule to do thus for us.

Agan we had a very good artendance with about 30 present. Our
June meeting will be held by our Vice- President Dan Lawe
because | have tobe out of town Dan can't wat to do thus, nght?
The program will be a video on the TI FEST FAIR of CHICAGO
1991. So come on out and see this program and see what ouwr
Tl’ers are making and why they are snil doing the fairs for us as
users. Theiris stll alot of NEW and interesting things going en
out there. Some of the people that have artended the fair this year
was Harmson Softvare with Smart Connect, and Jerry Coffey.
Jerry distbtues JP Software and says that he will work with
those buyers wha have paid but rever received ther products
from JP Software; in cases like rejuests the purchaser must send
as much information as possible and include photocopies of checks
or statements to Jexry. Asgard was another one at the fest thus
year. They have out the improved version of the Asgard Mouse
V20 and the software as well There aren’t any companbitilty
problems wath the program written for the old mouse. Current
owners can get new software by returning the mouse disk with
$7.50( ncludes S & H). You can upgrade to the new mouse by




Shaking the
Bushes,
continued.... ..

retuming the old version, providing it 1s a sexrviceable piece, with
the adaptor cable plus $15 & §3 forS & H.

Asgard has released the Mouse Development Package which
enables programmers ta add support to the mouse programs. 50
check your Asgard caralog for prices. We do know that Tony
McGovern has released V5.0 of Fonnelweb. We are so very
thankful that Tony is sull deing updates for our TI World of
Computerng.

Thenew ALTMAN FAIRWARE LIST 1s out. The Southwest
Ninety-Nmers are the ones handling this. 1 cauld go on forever
with the N ew things that 1s out so ['ll let you find cut for yourself
what is N ew and interesting out there. [ suggest that you read
some of the other clubs newsletters and see all the wonderful
nformation that they have in them.

Agan THANKS to All who sull exchange your Newlstrers with
us Welove reading and keeping in touch with the rest of the TI
World of 4A’ers. Again | want to say THANKS to ALL who
came out last month ta see the prograrmn and ta visit and talk over
new and old things.

I'm sorry that [ won‘t be at this months meetng, but Dan Lowe
will handl e it perfectly,and ['ll miss all of you. So this is Shaking
The Bushes signing off once again and Il see all of you the
follewing manth , JULY 11. Keep those faces srulng and Happy
Cormputering to all of you

Beginner
Printer
By Jim Lesher

L D

V001 GO O OOHEGNHD (L0 Ll D OLENIL()).0

These programs are written on a Star Gemini printer and may or
ynay not work on anather brand These are about the most basic
programas for a prmter. The printer must first be addressed with
the OPEN #1 "PI0O". You can use OPEN#Z OR 30R 99 as long
a5 you use the same number in the PRINT #line. Notice the
character to be panted is in quotes.

This 1s a demo in “TABS". Nouce the "TAB" command is on the
sume line as the "PRINT #1:" line. After you see what tuis
program daes, lets use our imagination and make other designs,
maybe even some pictures. This was an atternptto make a circle
but, as you wall see it does’nt quite make it. And thatis because
the formula used here is for a sme wave and 2 sinewaves does
not a circle make. [ hope sameane wall be good encugh to send us
aprogram to make a GOOD circle. However if you are an
experimenter like me, you will be able to make a lot of interestng
designs just by changing any of the numbers in any of the lines
will give some surprising results. Have fun! PS: I put the margin
serang [N PUT so you could use both right and left sides of the
sheet. [ use zero for the first print then roll the page back up to
the top and use 40 for the next one.

10 REM CIRCLE TAB E

20 CALL CLEAR

30 IN PUT "MARGIN ZERO TO 50: M
40 C=31416/180

50 OPEN #1:"PI0"

60 PRINT #1.CHR$(27),"M" ,CHR$(M ),




Begimex Printer, contirmed...

70 FOR G=01 TO 180 STEP 12

80 K=SIN(G*C)*12

S0 PRINT #1-TAB (14-K)**";

100 PRINT #1- TAB(K)," w
11ONEXTG

Send your pragrams to:
Jim Lesher

722 Huntley

Dallas Tx 75214

o ® 8 Updating the

ﬁﬁ ﬁ@ ? !l Database

By Charlice Althar

Abig DTTHCG welcome to this month’s guest, PHIL MYRO of
The Colony. PHIL has been a usey and prograrnmer of the 9¥4A
for several years. We hope he'll becorne an active member of
PTIHCG.

RENEWALS were received this month from several members:
Secrerary CHARLICE ALTHAR, Adventure Libranian CHARLES
BROCK, TOM HALL, Diskette Sales Charman GUY HUNTER,
and N ewsletter Ed:tor LISA MORGAN-SHAFFER While
renewing, TOM and LISA also upgraded their memberships to
FAMILY status. Thanks, alll

The Newsleiter

Exchange

by

Moeitie Bush
The newsletter exchange is a great way of keeping in touch with
the T wozld. [t nkver ceases to amaze me on how and what great
wealth of infformation that is out there. All of the dedicated T1'ers
who is so very beneficial to all of the TI world. We as a TI graup
has been exchanging newssletters acuvely with other clubs for
about 10 years plus. We exchange with abour 435 different ones
threwout the US and Canada. It would be so verynice to to once
agam exchange with more of the groups bur the costs is gettng se
very high. Some groups are a hit and a miss ventwe now.
Someumes we might not hear from a group for several months and
then several newsletters will arrive and that is great news, that
means thatitis sull being a group. Then comes the fatal words in
the minutes of their meetings. . "as a means of cutting expenses,
the newsletter exchange will be under review. At our next
month’s meeting a decision will be made".

The next month comes and you den’t ger that groups newsletter.
You keep sending them your newsletter, since yot haven‘t been
told any different After month and month of not heanng it hits
you. They could have at least sent anote telling you that they had
raade their decison and that would be polite to let you know

Another thing that 1 have noticed is the fact that each newsletter

seems to have thewr on flavour. ( This manth, | wililook at a few of
the many newsletters we receive.)

If I don't mention the group’s newsletter this month, don’: be
offended I've got more newsletters in the future s I need to
keep some of them for later There isn’t one that has not got



Newsletter exchange, contnued . . ... ... . .

something geod and interesting in it ( Well may be this one, or
that one (:>) gnn.

We keep in touch with the groups so they know that we are sull
running and up. We as the Dallas T1 Home Computer Grouyp
would like to keep in touch with as many of our clubs as we can.
Ve are ALIVE and STILL going These newsletters are a way of
showing thatthe T1 warld is not dead yet. We sull have pecple
warking on NE'W and mteresting things. So lets all stay in touch
and KEEP ON COMPUTIN TOGETHER AS A TIWORLD,
nght world! Can’t wait to get your newsletter. We love you all,
so let us hear from YOU.

Step Next
'q
Charlice
By Althar

May’s NEXT STEP dudn’t get reported in our last DALLAS 99
INTERFACE, sa this month’s report will cover both May and
June.

May’'s meetng had a super turnout. Since the Officers and
Chawrpersons had nct been able to have their usual Executive
Committee Meeting, that was held in a separate room during the
first part of NEXT STEP.

L HLF‘[ g —I Next Step, continued

]

We copied some disks that MATTIE had brought along; and JIM
LESHER and JIM STEWART showed DAN how to use
TURBO-COPY, with an emphasis on the use of FUNCTION 5 in
that program. Wetalked about our Newsletter, and Newsletters
from other groups around the country. We looked at the recent
Dellas Maorning News article about the "QUIGMANS", which is
co-authored by MIKE STANFILL. We purchased
MICROPENDIUM's from JIM, and MATTIE showed us her
pastcard from STANCULESCU MARIN in Romania. We
admired pictures of past DTTHCG meetings, discussed politics,
cussed Molly Ivins, and exchanged thoughts on the D Magazine
arucle on “The Billionaire Boy Scout” and the best ways of
dealing with fire ants We discussed howto catalog disks, and
the recent Disk Swap attendance.

It was another great NEXT STEP, we just wish YOU had been
with us to enjoy it!

Our June NEXT STEP was held June & We had 2 smaller than
usual attendance, probably at least partly due to the fact that the
monthly FIRST SATURDAY sidewalk sale was scheduled for the
following moming Since most of our members who attend that
event usually are out and around before the sun comes up, it's
understandable that they needed an early Friday right!

Since DTIHCG has always focused on quality rather than
quanuty, ouwr group had a great time--it was about 8:30 when the
last of our group bid a goodnight to the nice people at JoJo’s Here
are some of the things we did: DAN owned up te MATTIE that



[ ¥ . 'Fl _.‘]—-I Nex Step, continued
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he had indeed received his DTIHCG membership card. DAN,
CATHERINE, and CHARLICE distussed some of their fun days
of camping at Windrrill Campground with LYNN NIDIFFER and
JOHN FORCE, whorecently passed away. We.'d not realized
unnl now that we allhad mutual friends! RCBERTJONES traded
disks with another member. SEPORIA BURNS and CHARLICE
talked about ways of using the 4/A t aid in her summer job
search. JIM LESHER setup his system, and along with WILLIE
GUPTON, ROBERTJONES, and MATTIE BUSH, checket out
some disks for JAMES HOYLE that he got at the Disk Swap.
Some of us ate (too much!), some didn’t, and sorne table-happed.
JIM and MATTIE ccllected the money, m the absence of
SHARON. JOHN HAMIE was shown how to archivefun archive
programs, and was also helped wath the lcading/running of some
DfVE8Q files and disks he got at the Disk Swap. JIM gave several
of us some recent back issues of COM PUTER SHOPPER
Thanks, Jim! TOM HALL brought a colar printout from his Star
24-pin color printer, and ROBERT SMITH and CHARLICE
exchanged some jokes.

NEXT STEP s sull the hest place going to get answers to your
questons, and learn how to take YCUR "NEXT STEP* in using
your TI-9%4A  We hope you’ll join us for our next ecne on Friday,
July 3, 2t JOJO’s on Motor St , just east of [-35.

Ree

Open Leccer
by
pm Lesber........

TO THE GUIONS: Louis, Jackie, John and Louis [V,

Something [ have been wanting to say but, just never got around
o1t [ have always peraeved you just a cut ahove everyome else
inthe club, including myseif. For years you and family were the
bulwark the backbone of the elub. Unerringly earrying all that
equprnent to all the meetings, helping people, giving good advice,
not to mention all the work and hours of nme you have spent
behind the scenes that most of us didn‘t know about nor
appreciate. [ am quite sure that many time you have just pushed
back and saud "is 1t really worth t?" It takes a special personto
be enticized after spending many hours for the club and the

mermb ers to swallow hard and go on doing favors for anyene who
asked. And I know this has happened mere than once. Ittakes a
big Man and a big Heart to do thet Jackie, I was so happy when |
found out you were going to stay with us in the club and help
Matne, your knowledge and experience is sorely needed and
appreciated, [ wrant to thank yau "“The Guion Farnly” for the years
oftail, sweat and tears for the DTICHG. May the Good Lord
bless you and give you the desires of yow heart

Jim

>

7

Forthose of you mterested in leaming more about Tiger Cub‘s
B [Nuts & Bolts disks, the club library has a ser available for
B checkout Flease see the software hbranan, John Diprima.




John McKechnie

Email from GEnie...........

From BW MILLER
Sub: John McKechnice's Death

Beery W Miller

I am attaching a copy of a message sentto me from hm At to
all TF'ers. Please forward this message to your lecal newrsletter
editors and other networks you participate in to spread this info.

Dear Berry,

Thank you for the kind word; in respect to our recentlosses |
would not normally make such an announcement, which might
otherwise seern so out of context, brt [ did believe it important far
you to understand that [ was not merely paymg “lip service” A
National T1-Echo is a very good idea, and might well determine
both how, and who, one can tum to In the coming decade. Lets
face it; if aloss of numbers doesn’t negate the TI Community,
ther a lack of corarunication surely wall I truely wish I could do
more.

Unfortunately, I have yet more bad news. Please note that [ have
not had the opp orrunity to log onto GEnie for & couple of weeks
now thaugh and; as a result; someone may have already passed
the follawing along. If not; I humbly ask that you do whatever may
be possible to do so and have tried 1o organize and word this so
as to facilitate your doing this with & munimum of fuss. I further
understand you are actve on Delphi and so may also have the
opportunity to relay this information to that destinanon. In this
regard; perhaps a short note to Jeff Guide would suffice and he
could carry the ball from there I do understané that you are very

Jolm McKechnie, continued

------------------------------------------

busy wth your own ventures and would not think of imposing
upon your time if | had an altemative visable. Regrerrably, I am
nat a member of Delphi and can only guess what the policy on
GEnie might be when dealng with such a sensitive subject. One
thing 1 am certain of however; this will cut close to the bone of
raany usexs on both services. Whatever you can do. . -

Sincerly,

Jim

Shortly b efore midraght, on Tuesday, May 1th, Taxi dniver John
McKechnie was found dead in his cab on a quiet street i East
Vancouver. He had been shotin the head and twice more in the
upper tors> As there was no sign of a struggle and all shots came
from behind, it is theorized that this may have been nothing more
than a "thnll kill”. Further; John was found slumped forward over
the wheel, with the engine running and his foot still on the gas
pedal He hadnotbeen robbed.

Locally; John was best known as a man who would go to great
lengths to help anyone with any sort of problem. He was both
devoted to family and dedicated to fnends. He was very active
within s church as well, to the point of organizing functiens,
handling adruni strative dutes and was a membey of

the choir. He also had recently modified the church hghting and
rewired the entire building (to reduce power consumption) and
danated the equipment and time to computerize the administration



Jolhn McKedmie, continued............c..cocceveiniinniniinncnionenans

of same. Further; John volunteered his time to maintain and repair
equipment for the Co-op radic station here in Vancouver, as
electronics had always been hus firstlove.

To the TI Commuruty; John wall probably be best remembered for
huis assistance in solving hardware problems and hmitatons. He
was solely responsitle for unearthing the changes required to; use
the Super Extended Basic Caridge in a Widget, and; to allow full
use of the edung fearures of the SEB or the now late John
Guion’s Mulu- Med Module with the Rave keyboard He designed
a number of arcurnts for use with the Foundation Memory card,
which first brought memory capacity up to 1 Meg, then battery
backed the card, then allowed same to function as a Horizon
compatable ramdisk with remory backup via a Super Cap acitor.
Many of John's hardware articles were published in vanous
publications, such as MICROpendium.

Te the "man vath a modem”; John was known locally for
establishing and running the West End Bullenn Board Serce
(WEBRBS)for a nurnber of years. This not only estathished a
dedicated T[ BBS inour area; when one did not exist; but really
brought the concept of a TI-?9based BBS out of the dark ages. In
this regard (as [ understand it} John's efferts where mstumental
mn a numb er of changes being made to the Tex-Link BBS program;
to improve Hard Drive support.

On alarger scale; meny here on GEme will have known John as
both an mqusiuve ndividual and one who would FIN D the
answers to thelr quesuons, If he did not himself posses them He

John McKechnie, COmIMED. ....coviiaiiimirniieicierern e eeransnsnns

was named the North West Representauve for the Tl section on
Delphi only a few shart years ago and so; many on that service
roay recognize lum as a conference hostimoderatar.

A"small” service was held for John on Thursday, May 31stat
Central Presbytenan Church, here in Vancouver, where he had
himself attended. [ enclose the word "small" in quotes above due
to the fact that while this had been the intent, it was not the
veality It has been estimated that as many as 1200 cab dnvers
were in attendance and the resulting procession of Taxa’s would
support that figure Much of the service was devoted to cutlining
Just some of the many people and organizations which John has
assisted over theyears.

It goes without saying that this was a mmdless act of viclence,
but much harder to understandis; why John McKechnie! We have
ne answers here. Surely a poorer choice of victm could not be
made. We will miss him very much.

PS: As s often the case in the real world; hfe must go on for these
who have been left behind Such is the case for Patt McKechnie;
Jehn's wife of less than two years. While 1t would be
inapproprate for me to provide much detail; suffice it to say that
Patt1s not

known for her emotional strength and this has had mu.ch to de
wath why John’s voice has not been heard much in the TI
cormmunity over the past year or s0. Obviously then; this will be a
partculanly difficult time for her. In addition; financial burdens
were severe before these events occured and were in fact
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Johm McKechnie, continued

responsible for John's decision to return to dnving cab. Now the
load would seern insurmountable.

This is not to say that Pard will have to go it done and the
hundreds of people who have come forward; to provide varous
means of assistance; are indicative of the type of man John was.
Such friends are never forgotten. Also; a memorial trust fund has
been set up by Advance cabs awner Jan Prins, to the benefit of
Patu. The B.C 99°er Users’ Group was conterplating a separate
collection or fund, but has since elected to contnbute to and accept
donations on behalf of the existung fund. The reason for this
decision is due to a pledge on behalf of the Vancouver Tax

Owners Associaton, to match whatever amount the existing fund
generstes

To those who knew John; and especially to these who may have
wondered how they might repay him for all us help, | trustyou
will not pass up this last opportunity to return the favor. Fer those
whe might fall into this catagory, but are unable to contribuce for
whatever reason; a card, note or letter could rtean so yauch. In the
larter case; please direct your mail in care of the B.C 99'ex
Users’ Graup, so we may monitor Pata’s emononal status at the
tme of delivery Thank you very much for youime and patience.

The John McKechnie Memorial Fund

o CR /0

The Bank of Montreal B C. 99 Users’ Group
2West Hasungs 216 10th Avenue
Vancouver, B.C N ew Westmnister, B C

John McKechnie, continued

----------------------------------------

The John McKechnie Memorial Fund

co OR C/0

The Bank of Montreal B.C 99er Users’ Group
2West Hastings 218 10th Avenue
Vancouver, B.C. New Westninister B C.
V3L 2B2

Phone # (504)665-7200 Phone # (604)522-2598

or

da the B.C. 99%er Users’ Group
Suite K, 237 West 2nd Sreet
North Vancouver, B C
V7M 1CS
Phone # (504)988-0515

Checks or money orders should be made payable to the John
MeKechme Memorial Fund in all cases. Cards arnd letters for Pam
may be directed to exther of the address at the nnght above, but

slould clearly indicate the mtended recipient so &s to avord
urintentional opening.
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OFFICERS FOR 1992

PRESIDENT MATTIE BUSH 214-637-4937
: . VICE-PRESIDENT DAN LOWE 214-276-0240
Edizors TREASURER SHARON CREVISTON 2145940721
| Page SECRETARY CHARLICE ALTHAR 214-337-4840
: MEMEER-AT-LARGE WILLIE GUPTON 214-375-9575
Calling all articles! There are a variety of different ways to get
artdes for the newletter tame. Here inthe Dallas/Fort Worth CHAIRPERSONS FOR 1992
Metroplgx wrea , you can use Startext --. My mail codeis 31257, PROGRAM CHAIRMAN BUTCH SPILL 8174616217
On GEnie, the rnail address is L M Morgan and on Compuserve MINI-SIG CHAIRMAN Vacant ,
1t's 73007,163. Ancther way is to send a typed article to the club EWSI]«;T;'ER EDITOR LISA SHAFFER 817-265-2032
. . ] . MBERSHIP CHAIRMAN  MARY LEARD 214-524-8057
address orto upleaditta .the. club’s bulletr ba ard(note..you must CCD REPRESENTATIVES LOUIS & JACKIE GUION  214-239-6829
be & member to upload private files !), the $9er Connection MERCHANDISE/HARDWARE MARY LEARD 214-524-8057
BBS SYSOPS LOUIS & JACKIE GUION  214-239-6829
. : DISKETTE SALES GUY HUNTER 214-375-5424
Please smdfup]oa_d all files in ASClI[ farmat.. ms format does D-O-M CHAIRMAN Vacant
not have any spectal control codes,it’s the easiest file for me to TELEPHONE COMMITTEE  GUY HUNTER 214-375-5424
handle. If possible, please allow word wrap to occur rather then HISTORIAN DAN LOWE 214-276-0240
. , . . LOBBY KiIOSK TIM ALTHAR 214-337-4840
pressing enter at the end of each line (the exception being at the NEXT STEP CHAIRMAN DAN LOWE 214-276-0240
end of a paragraph) Also preferredis allowmng an extra line SOCIAL CHAIRMAN SHARON CREVISTON 214-594-0721
between paragraphs and no indentaton of paragraphs. These are
my preferences but are not absolutes - - the bettom line is to write LIBRARIANS

arncles, the mechanics of gettng the arncles mnto the newsletter

canbe worked out as needed. Handwritten ardcles,assurning CART/TAPE LIBRARIAN JOHN DIPRIMA (after 5 pm) 214-293-1410

NEWSLETTER LIBRARIAN  DOUGLAS BEIGHTOL 903-989-2673

legible handwntng, are also acceptable. Publicatien of articles SOFTWARE LIBRARIAN JOHN DIPRIMA (after 5 pm) 214-293-1410
willbe dependent on the discretion of the club president (Matue) VIDEO LIBRARIAN ROBERT SMITH 903-849-6868
andmyself. Editing of articles may be done as needed, any need ; ADVENTURE LIBRARIAN  CHARLES EROCK 214-276-3822
for extensive re-wmtes will be reviewed with the author It's These people are DTIHCG officers and chairpersons. They help themselves and
difficulr to predict when an ardcle will appear in the newsletter , you, by giving much of their time in working to make this a better club for all of

us. Most attend the Executive Committee Meeting the Saturday afternoon follow-
ing the INFOMART meeting. Any interested member is invited to join us for the
next Chairperscn's portion of the meeting.

but submitted articles will be published as soan as possible

One last item, ['m not trying to confuse anyone ,but [ have kept
my maidenname, Lisa Morgan, for professional reasons. On
Startext, Compuserve, GEnie and the 9%er Connection, the name
15 Lisa Morgan instead of Lisa Shaffer.

-30-

Please take the time to thank these people individually for their efforts. It makes
their job easier.




